Minutes of a Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees
Aspermont Independent School District
September 16, 2024

At a regular meeting of the Aspermont Independent School District Board of
Trustees held on September 16th, 2024, members Brandon Criswell, Jennifer
Hodges, Ray Bradley, Shane Polk and Superintendent Zach Morris. Board
members Lorenzo Calamaco, Tres Myers, and Bay Hecht were absent. Also in
attendance were Jeff Hurt, Charla Leonard, Tiffany Potts, Chad, Cynthia, Peyton,
Clayton, and Colton Criswell, Emily McLaury, Judy Ingram, and Alexis Gaspar.

Vice-President Jennifer Hodges called the meeting to order at 6:31 p.m.
Superintendent Morris led the invocation and Jennifer Hddges led the pledges.
No one addressed the board in an open forum.

Tiffany Potts recognized Melva Rojas as the Secondary Staff of the month for
doing a great job keeping the students on task.

Jessi Rabel was announced as the Secondary student of the month for being a
positive and excellent role model.

Peyton Criswell was recognized as the Elementary student of the month for taking

care of business and having great manners.
Emily McLaury was awarded staff of the month for the Elementary campus. Emily

is always smiling and energetic.

Brandon Criswell made a motion to approve the minutes from August 29, 2024.
Ray Bradley seconded the motion, all were in favor.

Brandon Criswell then made a motion to approve the bills from September 2024.
Shane Polk seconded the motion. All were in favor.

After reviewing, Brandon Criswell made a motion to approve the AISD Guardian
Policy. Ray Bradley seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.



Ray Bradley then moved to the Safe and Supportive Schools Program team. He
made a motion to approve the team as presented. Shane Polk seconded the motion.

All were in favor.

Ray Bradley approved M3 Services for preventive maintenance on the HVAC
services. Brandon Criswell seconded the motion. All in favor.

After reviewing, Brandon Criswell made a motion to approve the 2024-2025 meal
prices as presented. Ray Bradley seconded the motion. Motion passed
unanimously.

Brandon Criswell approved the nominations for the Stonewall County Appraisal
District Board of Directors. Ray Bradley seconded the motion. All voted in favor.

After discussion, the board of directors tabled the taxable value audit with Pope
Consulting. |

Tiffany Potts addressed the board on the successes in the art department, volleyball
and football teams and cross country. FFA has Greenhand day coming up, and the
juniors and seniors will be participating in a career day. The blood drive was a
success. Elementary had their art lesson from the Art Center in Albany, TX.
Positive Promotions starts next week.

Superintendent Zach Morris delivered the attendance report of 183 students,
budget and investment reports. Aspermont ISD received a 100 on the Financial
Integrity Rating System of Texas, FIRST report. He informed the board that the
fencing project has begun and the access control on junior high doors will begin in
December.

The board of trustees went into closed session at 7:10 pm.
The board of trustees reconvened into open session at 7:27 pm.

Brandon Criswell made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Shane Polk. The
meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

The next regular meeting will be held on October 21st, 2024.

For the Board of Trustees:






